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Sault Naturalists Executive Meeting

December 4, 2008

7:00 pm

The meeting was held at the Civic Centre, Sault Ste. Marie Ontario.

Attendance: Dave Euler, Jeanne Mannesto, Tony Walker, John Lehman, Helen Hutchinson, Harvey Robbins, Donna Ryckman-Rooney (in part), Chuck Bosley, Valerie Walker 

Donna Ryckman-Rooney, Sault Naturalists representative on the Algoma Forest Local Citizens Committee (LLC), gave an impromptu address where she asked:

1. Can an alternate representative be in place to attend LCC meetings when she is not available?

ACTION: Dave to ask at the December general meeting if anyone from the membership will volunteer to serve as an alternate to Donna as the Sault Naturalist representative on the LCC.

2. How can information from the LCC meetings be made available to the Sault Naturalist membership?

ACTION: John will provide a link to the LCC website where the minutes of the meetings can be viewed.

ACTION: Donna will secure the details for an upcoming Algoma Forest Management Plan Open House in January. The LCC wants to encourage the public to attend and provide input. Donna will provide the details to John who will then post on the Sault Naturalist’s wiki.

3. Can a member of the Clergue Forest Management Incorporated address the membership regarding the Algoma Forest Management Plan, the process and progress to date?

ACTION: Donna will speak to Tom Croswell who is a staff member at Clergue and responsible for the Algoma Forest Management Plan, about a joint presentation with Dean Greenwood (LCC member representing the Environment) on the Algoma Forest Management Plan for the January general meeting. 

ACTION: Donna will advise John as to the details of this joint presentation for the January general meeting and John will post on the wiki.  

Business arising from the minutes from last meeting:

· Programs: Ron Prickett was asked by John to serve on the Program committee. Ron has accepted.

· Club Logo: Helen reported that Graham is working on an electronic version of the logo which may be used on stationary and mailing labels.

· Outings: Val indicated that the outings schedule will be competed next week. 

· Liability Insurance: John has discovered that the North Country Trail Association (NCTA) offers accident insurance to its chapter members. It apparently offers liability insurance as well should a leader be sued by an outing participant. John is waiting for requested information on liability insurance costs, coverage and application for chapter members. John mentioned that the Sierra Club asks members to sign a liability waiver prior to participating in work parties and outings. Copies of the waiver were provided.

ACTION:  John will report details of NCTA liability insurance when he received it.

· Membership: Members with email were sent on Dec 1, a Membership Renewal Reminder drafted by Harvey. As an incentive to renew early, a draw will be held at the Annual General Meeting in February for a bird field guide. 

ACTION: Dave to purchase one National Geographic Field Guide to the Birds of North America as the AGM draw prize

· Helen has agreed to organize next spring’s Wishart Park clean-up to be scheduled mid May.

· Executive Meetings will continue to be held the Thursday prior to the General Meeting each month.

New Business:

· Looks like Val will be filling in for Robert as acting secretary.

· Annual General Meeting: John needs someone to introduce speaker Mike Flannigan for AGM in February and also requires a gift to present.

ACTION: Dave will introduce the AGM speaker and come up with a gift.

· Annual General Meeting: John needs an MC for the AGM.

ACTION: John will ask Ron Prickett to serve as Master of Ceremony. 

· Annual General Meeting: John has suggested that tickets to the AGM be $22 /each. Attendees can pay in American or Canadian funds. 

Ticket cost includes gratuity.

ACTION: Dave to send AGM ticket template to Harvey



  Harvey to print 200 tickets 

John to post AGM notification on wiki and send details to Harvey & Val

Val will email AGM notice to members with email

Harvey will snail mail AGM notice to members without email 

ACTION: Harvey to leave Dave & Val with most recent list of paid up 

  members for the draw (Harvey will be in Mexico for the AGM)

  Dave & Val to collect membership dues during AGM

· Membership: Executive members stuffed envelops with Membership Renewal Reminders to snail mailers. Harvey provided copies of the Membership Form to be made available to leaders for distribution to non-members that may attend outings.

· Annual Report: Val offered to put together the 2008 Annual Report.

ACTION: Membership, Program, Treasurer, President, Outings, Ontario Nature rep reports to be submitted to Val by Jan 15, 2009.

· Christmas Bird Count: Ken McIlwrick to organize this event on Dec 20. He has sent an email to participants. Dave has emailed Ken regarding a Club reimbursement of $120 (an out-of-pocket expense from past Christmas Bird Counts). Ken has, as yet, not responded. 

· Species at Risk: Tony reports that the OMNR (Nathan Hanes) is looking for proposals for Species at Risk funding. Deadline is December 12. With only 8 days notice, we have no time to develop a meaningful proposal.

General Funds        $2,438.56

Platform Project      $1,326.95

U.S. Fund                $1,273.28

GIC (CAD)               $3,744.16
                

GIC                          $2,156.76                   
                

· Treasurer’s Report: 



Next meeting January 8, 2009.


Adjournment: 8:50 pm

Valerie Walker, acting secretary

